Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

August 13, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Ray Bauer





Andrew Vidor

Raymond Bell




Chris Szabo

            


Michelle LaJoie







Sonja Norris








Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner








Les Townsend


Oliver Turner

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  July 9, 2014 meeting.      
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Sonja Norris, to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2014 DDA regular Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. Allocate $7,000 from Capital Project to LSSU Income Survey – Recommendation:  Designate $3,500 from the Deadman Lot capital fund and $3,500 from the Oaka Alley capital fund to complete an income survey that will allow for a Downtown Infrastructure Grant Application for the Oaka alley project.  In order to qualify for downtown infrastructure grants, the DDA must expand the income survey by conducting a new survey that will include all of the DDA District.  Professor Mauldin, of LSSU, has quoted a price of $7,000 to survey more than 500 residential units in and around downtown.  Professor Mauldin will be notifying residents of the up-coming residential survey through mailings and newspaper articles.  He plans to start the expanded income survey in September and hopes to be done within a month or two.
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Les Townsend, to designate $3,500 from the Deadman Lot capital fund and $3,500 from the Oaka Alley capital fund to complete an income survey that will allow for a Downtown Infrastructure Grant Application for the Oaka Alley project.  The motion carried unanimously.

B. Parking Advisory Board Vacancies – Recommendation:  Appoint Michelle LaJoie to replace Steve Twardy.  Appoint transportation staffer from UP Regional Planning to replace Jeff Hagan.
Moved by Sonya Norris, supported by Scott Parker, to appoint Michelle LaJoie to replace Steve Twardy on the Parking Advisory Board.  Further, to appoint an employee from UP Regional Planning to replace Jeff Hagan.  The motion carried unanimously.
C. 2015 MCACA Minigrant Applications – Recommendation:  Apply for $4,000 for Music in the Park, and $4,000 to be used for a mural project downtown.  Ellen Benoit, Assistant Manager of EUP Regional Planning and Development Commission, has requested that the DDA apply for a Michigan Council for the Arts and Cultural Affairs Minigrant.  The Minigrant Program is a grants giving partnership financed by the State of Michigan through the MCACA and run by regional re-granting agencies.  There are two components of the Minigrant program, Arts Projects and Professional Development grants.  Arts Projects Minigrants provide up to $4,000 for locally developed, high quality arts and cultural projects. 
Director Knepper, upon direction of the DDA Board, will be applying for two Arts Project Minigrants; one for a mural in the DDA District and one to go towards Music in the Park.

Moved by Michelle LaJoie, supported by Sonya Norris, to apply for two $4,000 Michigan Council for the Arts and Cultural Affairs Minigrants; one for Music in the Park and the other for a mural project downtown.  The motion carried unanimously.
D. Bicycle Safety Signs – Recommendation:  Review sidewalk signage options and purchase four to six pedestrian/bicycle safety signs to install along the sidewalks downtown.  Director Knepper indicated that there have been three incidents on downtown sidewalks where a pedestrian has been hit by a bicycle.  He provided various bicycle/pedestrian safety signs for the DDA Board to look over.  The cost of the signs would be approximately $50 each.

It was suggested that perhaps a PR campaign, i.e., articles in the DDA Newsletter and The Evening News, information provided to the Sault Schools regarding bicycle/pedestrian safety, and working with the Building a Healthier Community Coalition on this issue, might be a better way to educate citizens about the safety concerns of bicycles/pedestrians on sidewalks.  It was also suggested that the DDA put out temporary pedestrian right-of-way bollards in the downtown area during the summer months, similar to those in Marquette.   
Moved by Sonya Norris, supported by Raymond Bell, to begin a PR campaign regarding bicycle/pedestrian safety on City sidewalks.  The PR campaign will include articles in the DDA Newsletter and The Evening News, information provided to the Sault Schools regarding bicycle/pedestrian safety, and working with the Building a Healthier Community Coalition to raise awareness of bicycle/pedestrian safety on City sidewalks.  The motion carried unanimously. 
E. DDA Local Façade Grant for Former Clairmont Trucking Building – Recommendation:  Discuss award of $2,500 to Salwan Atto to assist with repairs to the exterior of the old Clairmont Trucking building located at 146 Ridge Street.  The Clairmont Trucking building has been vacant for 30-40 years.  The current owner, Salwan Atto, would like to apply for a DDA Façade Grant to cover the cost of cleaning, repairing and painting the exterior of the building.  At this time Mr. Atto uses the building for storage only.  Mr. Atto received a proposal from Mayer Construction in the amount of $9,800 for materials and labor to clean, repair and paint the exterior of the building.  Director Knepper indicated that there is $7,500 left in Façade Grant funding.  The DDA Façade Grant provides a 50/50 split (up to $5,000) with property owners for façade improvements.  The Board discussed providing façade grants for vacant buildings versus occupied businesses.  
Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Sonja Norris, to table this issue for the next meeting for further discussion.  The motion carried unanimously.

5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. Parking Garage Construction.  Repairs to the 3rd and 4th deck of the parking garage are underway.  The City Commission awarded the Parking Structure Repairs contract to Meridian Restoration in an amount not to exceed $90,247.50 at the July 21, 2014 City Commission meeting.  Walker Parking Consultants assisted in the preparation of the plans and specifications for the project and in reviewing of the qualifications of companies submitting bids.  
Mr. Andrew Vidor of Walker Parking Consultants was in attendance and explained to the Board the status of the repairs to the parking garage.  Due to the harsh winter of 2013-14 extreme deterioration took place especially on the top deck of the parking garage.  Because of this the $90,247.50 allocated for this project will not cover the cost of repair to the entire parking garage.  It is estimated that an additional $40,000-$50,000 will be needed to finish this project.  

Director Knepper indicated that approximately one-half of the parking garage will be repaired at this time and the additional funds needed to complete this project will be allocated next year. 
B. South Ashmun Streetscape.  Stakeholder meeting was held on July 29th; it was generally agreed that the streetscape should mirror Portage Avenue’s streetscape.  A meeting was held on July 29th with the south Ashmun Street property owners to discuss the south Ashmun Street Streetscape.  The property owners agreed that the South Ashmun Street Streetscape should replicate the West Portage Avenue Streetscape with higher street lights, no bump-outs, benches, garbage cans, defined cross-walks, etc.  
C. Tree Replacement on West Portage Avenue.  Received one bid from KWOZ Landscaping in the amount of $7,392 to plant 24 trees along Portage Avenue.  This funding is currently unavailable.  We are investigating other funding alternatives.  The City Street Department removed all the dead ash trees on West Portage Avenue.  There are no funds available to replace the dead trees.  Director Knepper will be talking with West Portage Avenue property owners to see if they may be willing to help with the cost of replacing and planting new trees.  It was suggested that Director Knepper contact the DNR/Federal Forest Service regarding tree replacement.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  September 4, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) Striping and sealcoating – nearly complete.  
2) Smith and Andary lot repaving – considering bids.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  TBA.    
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  Thursday, July 21, 2014 at 2:00 p.m.  The Committee is meeting to discuss Oktoberfest, which will take place on September 27, 2014 on West Portage Avenue. 

D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.

E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  TBA.
F. Finance Committee.
7) NEW BUSINESS.
A. Lockside District Banners.  Director Knepper is looking into placing Soo Locks banners on the north side of West Portage Avenue (to include the gates into the Soo Locks).  He is researching a “Lockside District” logo that has been used in that area in the past.  The cost for each banner is approximately $100-$300.
B. Monthly Expense List.  Director Knepper provided the Board with a DDA funds check register report for the month of July.  He will be setting up a DDA Finance Committee meeting in the future.
8) DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Vacancy Concerns.   
1) PNC Bank.  This building is in the process of being sold.
2) Haller’s building- no updates.  
3) Courthouse Annex building.  This building is in the process of being sold.  
4) Former 31 North tattoo shop – no updates.
5) Former Curves – no updates.
6) Former Sault Insurance – no updates.
B. Business Recruitment.
1) Possible renter moving in to old Look! Insurance building.
C. State Façade Grant program.  At the Monday, August 18, 2014 City Commission meeting, the City Commission will hold a public hearing on the State of Michigan CDBG Façade Grant Application.  The cost for restoring the facades at these 5 properties totals $662,826 with $165,212 (25%) of this amount being required as a local match.  The City is held responsible by the MEDC for the local match of 25%.  However, the various property owners are required to transfer their portion of the 25% to the City totaling the amount of $165,212.  Director Knepper has recommended that the City Commission authorize the City Finance Director to create an escrow fund for the receipt of property owners’ matching funds as well as other program funds and the corresponding disbursements of these funds as necessary for project completion.  
1) Island Books & Crafts.
2) A Cut Above the Rest.
3) UP Architects & Engineers.
4) Chippewa County Historical Society.
5) Lewinski & Brewster.
D. 2014 DDA Goals.

1) Investigate archway on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
2) Encourage the Soo Theatre to become a center for a wider variety of events, including movies (Film Fest took place).  
3) Investigate the addition of a “Welcome to Downtown Sault Ste. Marie” sign on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
4) Reconstruct Oaka Alley (challenged).  
5) Hire a part-time events planner (frozen).
6) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties (discuss).
7) Fill vacancies (underway).
8) Improve snow clearing efforts to increase winter walkability (completed).
9) Improve fiscal stability of DDA (underway).
10) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH (challenged).  
11) Finalize TIF 2 expansion (underway).
12) Prepare for personal property tax negative impact on TIF’s (underway).
E. Events.

1) Extreme Sidewalk Sales recap.  Director Knepper will have a budget report on Sidewalk Sales at the next DDA Board meeting.  
2) Oktoberfest preparations.  The DDA has started planning Oktoberfest.  Moloney’s Alley is sponsoring a new event – a “Brew Fest” in their back parking area.
F. National Register Historic District Update – No new updates.    
G. Construction Update.

1) Library Drive – setbacks and construction modifications.  Due to construction modifications, this project has been prolonged.  Property owners along Library Drive have been given parking passes to help with the construction delays.    
2) Evening News Alley repaving.
3) Smith and Andary Lots.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.
Sonya Norris reported on an article in The Evening News written by DDA Director Justin Knepper.
10) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
11) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:30 a.m. upon motion of Sonya Norris and support of Michelle LaJoie.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






Carl Stutzner, Chair





Downtown Development Association Board
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